Minutes of the AEC meeting

held in Karlsruhe,

June 2nd 1999,

Present:

EC:
A. Beattie,(Chairman) H. Dela Haye (Honorary Treasurer), T. Donaghue (Honorary Secretary), J. Bakos, R. Sugland.

OC:
A. Prokscha, D. Dunduris.

Observer:
Charlie Carpenter, New York ATC football Team.

The meeting commenced at 1915.

1. Roll call of Teams.

Aix en Province
Aldergrove

Athens


Berlin

Bordeaux

Bremen

Brindisi

Brest

Brussels

Budapest

Canarias

CFMU

Copenhagen

Corfu


Dublin


Dusseldorf

Faro/Santa Maria
Fiumicino

Frankfurt

Geneve

Iceland


Karlsruhe

Kiev


Lisbon

London

Maastricht

Madrid


Malmo



Manchester

Milano


Minsk


Moscow


Munich

Nice


Norway

Padua




Paris


Prague


Prestwick

Reims




Roma


Schipol

Sheremetyevo

Skopje



Stavanger

Stuttgart

Tampere

Vienna




Vilnius


Warsaw

Zurich.

2. Teams to be deleted from the Manual.

The teams of Copenhagen, Holland, and Riga, having missed two consecutive tournaments, were deleted from the Manual. 

A representative of the Copenhagen team proposed that the team be re-instated. The meeting accepted the proposal.

A representative of the Holland team proposed that the team be re-instated. The meeting rejected the proposal.

3. Team withdrawing.

There were no teams withdrawing.

4. Applications from new teams.

Proposals were received from Poznan, CDG/Orly, and Zagreb.

The meeting accepted Poznan and Zagreb into the competition, the CDG/Orly application was not successful.

The Chairman told the meeting that there had been rumours circulating that certain teams were not following the rule that all team members must be ATC personnel. He told the meeting that it was the intention of this committee to introduce identity checks for teams at next year’s tournament. He said that the procedures would be drawn up at an EC meeting in the autumn, and all teams would be written to before Christmas advising them of the system to be introduced.

5. Mail.

There was no mail.

6. Minutes of AEC98 – Faro/Santa Maria.

The minutes were adopted.

7. Finance.

The Report of the Honorary Treasurer was presented.

The Audit committee reported that the accounts were in order, and complemented the Honorary Treasurer on the Statements of Account.

The Accounts were adopted.

London (Paul Joules) and Skopje (Zoran Dimovski) were elected as auditors for the year 2000.

8. Amendments to the Manual.

On the proposal of the EC Chapter 3 of the Manual  - Requirements for an OC, Section 1 -was amended to read “ The OC must be able to allow 32 teams to play according to the scheme of the competition …” 

This reduction in the number of teams from 40 was to encourage members to consider hosting a tournament.

Following a discussion, it was proposed that the applicant team would decide the number of teams that could be accommodated.

The meeting accepted the proposal by 28 in favour, and 7 against.

On the proposal of the EC the following was added to Chapter 7 of the Manual: “That all monies will be shown with its Euro equivalent amount”. 

This was to take into account the introduction of the Euro into the EU. 

The meeting accepted the proposal by 47 votes for, 2 against.

9. Review Faro/Santa Maria.

The Faro/Santa Maria OC thanked the teams for their co-operation during ECC98, thanked their supporters for their time and help, and also the London OC97 for their assistance. 

Harry Dela Haye complimented OC98 on their financial presentation to him of the accounts of ECC98.

10. Proceedings Karlsruhe.

The OC informed the meeting that the presentation of prizes would take place at the pitches on Friday afternoon, except for the Winners of the Main and Plate competitions, the Fair Play trophy, and the W. Anchor Cup, which would be presented at the final party. 

The OC said that it was  presenting to the competition a new award, “The Spirit of the Tournament”. This Perpetual Trophy award would go to the team that, in the opinion of the host OC, best typified the spirit of friendliness and helpfulness both in the sporting and the social spheres.

The OC requested that all the teams provide to the OC information of the time of their departure after the tournament. The OC would welcome the information as early as possible in order to draw up their timetable.

The OC indicated that the payment of monies owed had been a major problem for the organisers. If the Manual schedule had been adhered to then the competition would have been made up of only 6 teams. They also asked that any outstanding amounts be paid immediately.

CFMU were concerned that they had been given double, not single, beds in their rooms, even though they had requested double rooms for some of their team. The OC said that they could not check every bedroom individually. The booking of rooms, with many requests changing as the time of the competition got closer, meant a lot of work for the OC and they hoped that members would appreciate that.

CFMU iterated that they were protesting at “same sex” persons having to share a double bed (which had not been requested), that there was an added expense for them in being given single rooms, and that while they were prepared to be flexible in their demand, sharing a bed with a male colleague was not considered desirable. This was an opinion that was shared by others at the meeting, including Skopje and Faro/Santa Maria.

The OC insisted that the extra costs would have to be borne by the individual teams, and thanked Bremen who had changed rooms so as to help others.

The Chairman said that there were lessons to be learned from this and that the EC would consider an amendment to the Manual to remind members that unless otherwise requested all bedrooms should have “single” beds in them.

11. Report – Skopje.

The EC reported that they had visited Skopje and had recommended that Skopje review the number of teams that they would accept. In the meantime the situation had changed and Skopje had been forced to withdraw their application.

Zoran Dimovski from Skopje said that everybody knew how the Balkan conflict had affected the region. They were hopeful that the competition could be held in Skopje in the future, as there was considerable enthusiasm there to host one.

The chairman thanked Skopje for their hospitality during their visit and hoped that all would be well in the future.

12. Applications for 2000 and beyond.

Moscow made a proposal to host the tournament in the year 2000. They would use one hotel in Moscow, they would provide 8 pitches including the Olympic Stadium, they could accept 42 teams, and the costs would be 500DM per person.

In response to a query they said that the price of beer would be about 1DM per half litre. It was suggested that this price might apply to natives but anybody who was not Russian could expect to pay in the region of $8. Moscow replied that the OC would ensure that the price was approximately 1DM. The OC would also provide a Russian speaking person, who would also be conversant in the team’s native language, to each team. Visas would be available from the Embassies and the price would vary from country to country. The OC would initiate the procedure to obtain a visa when the team advised of their travel arrangements. “Non-standard” arrival times would not pose a problem.

Prague proposed to hold the tournament during 2000 in a small village about 80 Km from Prague. This was a resort area and several hotels would be used. The pitches, 5 at present, with more being built, were about 60 Km from the resort – about one hour travel each way. They could accept 40 teams, with a maximum of 1000 people. No visas would be required, and the cost would be 500DM per person.

Aldergrove said that the applications need discussion with the team members, and that it would be unwise to make a decision at the meeting.

The chairman said that a decision should be made before Friday at 1400, and the EC would arrange with the OC to conduct a ballot. In agreeing to organise the ballot the OC said that it was important the decision was made so as to give the new OC as much time as possible to prepare.

Year 2001.

Brindisi proposed that the ECC in 2001 be held in Lecci during the last week of May. They had the support of the city officials, they could provide 6 grass pitches, 3 of which would be outside the city with about 10 minutes travelling time between them. The cost would be in the region of 600DM. Brindisi would provide fuller information next year if their application was successful. They would try to organise discount tickets from Milan or Rome.

Prestwick proposed that the tournament be held in Scotland in September 2001. Due to circumstances beyond their control it would not be possible to hold the tournament in May. They had the support of the County Council and the Tourist Board and the cost would be in the region of 650DM, a cost that could be reduced through sponsorship. There would be 7 pitches available close to the hotels, which are small family hotels. They could accept 40 teams.

The EC said that there would be a vote for the year 2001 coincident with the year 2000 vote. All captains were to call to the caravan at the pitch to pick up voting papers. The closing date for returning votes would be 1400 on Friday.

The OC also asked that all captains call to the caravan to finalise their payments.

Year 2002.

Dusseldorf made an application to host the tournament in 2002. It was planned that Dusseldorf centre would amalgamate with Frankfurt that year and this would be their last opportunity to host a tournament. They would provide further information next year.

A.O.B

Norway requested that more substitutes be allowed per game. The EC replied that the tournament follows FIFA rules, but that they could make a proposal for next year’s AEC and it would be considered then.

Dublin asked if the Year 2000 report would be pursued. The EC replied that the report would be studied by the EC later in the year, and that the report would be an item on next year’s agenda. Pressure of time had prevented it from being brought to this meeting.

The EC advise the meeting that there would be a website available on the Internet before the end of the year. The address is expected to be www.europeancontrollerscup.de.
The meeting ended at 2130.

_______________

Terence Donaghue

Honorary Secretary ECC.

Addenda.

The vote for the year 2000 was:
Moscow 
28

Prague 
21.

Moscow will host ECC2000

The vote for the year 2001 was:
Prestwick
38

Brindisi
10.

Prestwick will host ECC 2001

Teams participating in the tournament.
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Athens
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Skopje


Stavanger/Iceland

Tampere

Vilnius
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1
1
File name: AECk’ruhe99

Minutes of the ecc captains’ meeting


